Coronavirus Newsletter April 30, 2020

I can't believe it has been 7 weeks since this all started! I'm not sure when we will be allowed to be all together, but I cannot wait! I know we have to be patient, but I must admit I am so excited that we can play golf and go to the state stores! I'm not sure what that says about me, but at this point I don't care!

The food pantry has gotten an extra boost from the Elks Club. Thank you to Ginny and Mike Sodano for arranging that and thank you to the Elks Club for their donation. If you need to get in touch with Ginny to either donate or to let her know about someone who needs supplies, her phone number is 570-476-9393 and her email address is gsodano@ptd.net.

Make sure to continue sending in your "lily" orders. We want the sanctuary to be blooming for our "Easter" service! The church's address is: PO Box 145, Shawnee on Delaware, Pa. 18356

This week our message will be brought to you by Rev. Grace Kim and because this is the first Sunday of the month we will also be celebrating the Lord's Supper. I am very excited that we will be able to do this, even though we will not be together. Lori will be sending out an email reminding you of how to access this message. Following is the pulpit supply through May:

May 10 Rev. Tom Bartha

May 17 Rev. Tom Bartha

May 24 Chera Wertz

May 31 Rev. Rhonda Kruse

As always, I want to thank you for sending in your offerings. We have been receiving them through the mail. You may continue to do that using the above address, but I am happy to announce that we have finally gotten our online donation account up and running. All you have to do is go to the church's webpage (shawneechurch.net) and click on the online donation button. There is a button labeled "Donation Page", so if you prefer to do things digitally, this will be another option. Shawnee Presbyterian Church is partnering with the Presbyterian Foundation to process our online

Coronavirus Newsletter April 30, 2020

donations. The transactions are secure, and no information will be used for any other purpose. All donations are subject to a 2% administrative fee that is retained by the Presbyterian Foundation. For more information about the Presbyterian Foundation, please visit the Presbyterian Foundation website.

(link: <a href="https://www.presbyterianfoundation.org/">https://www.presbyterianfoundation.org/</a>)

And speaking of the website, a big thank you to Mike Sodano for updating the page and adding all the newsletters and links to the YouTube page so that you can see and listen to all the messages anytime you want to. Take some time to look it over!

Please pray for the following:

Mary Resh, who was in the hospital but is now back at Grace Park.

Grace Park, Apt. 119, 1170 West Main St., Stroudsburg, PA 18360 Mary Wolbert, who is in Rehab after being in the hospital.

Meadows at Stroud, RM 306 B, 221 East Brown St., East Stroudsburg, PA 18301 Kiki Pollack, who is undergoing some medical testing.

1109 Woodland Xing, East Stroudsburg, PA 18302

Thank you, Lord, for everything we have...our health, our families, a roof over our heads, food on our tables. We thank you for all the people on the front lines, who are too numerous to list. Please keep them safe, Lord!

And remember...if you need to go out, just respect others when in public and be kind!

